
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 18 OCTOBER 2006


COS.   /06
RAFFLES VISION – OPTIONS FOR VACANT PROPERTIES


(Public and Press excluded by virtue of paragraph 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972)

The Director of Development presented Report DS.84/06 providing information relating to vacant properties on the Raffles Estate and the progress made to date relating to options regarding the properties.  The Executive on 25 September 2006 (EX.227/06) had considered a report (DS.79/06) on the matter.  The Executive had agreed:

“1.
That the Executive authorise the Director of Development Services to work with the interested Housing Association regarding the option to bring three of the properties back into use and any subsequent package proposed for development of the properties be subject to a further report to the Executive.

2.
That the Senior Management Team be requested to progress this as a matter of urgency.”

In considering the report, Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) 
 Improvement and refurbishment of the properties by the interested Housing Association would mean that they are brought back into use for general tenancies, as specialist tenancies are dependant on adequate support arrangements being in place.

(b)
Members considered the financial arrangements and possible alternative uses for the properties.  Given the current need for social housing within the City, Members were supportive of the proposal to bring these properties back into use.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the Executive be informed that the Committee welcomes the proposal to bring these empty properties back into use.

(2)  That the Committee request a full update on the implementation of the overall Raffles Vision, highlighting success and issues still needing to be addressed, at an appropriate future meeting.







